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Covid 19 
Celebrations such as Sinterklaas and Christmas take place without outsiders. At the moment 
we are looking, together with the party committee, at how we can celebrate Sinterklaas in a 
responsible way.  
 
All school staff and children stay at home if they have complaints related to corona and may 
only return to school when a negative result (given by the GGD) has been confirmed. 
A negative self-test is not sufficient. Children who fall under the snub nose policy are 
allowed to go to school as long as there is no other positive tested classmate or teacher in 
the classroom. In doubt as to whether your child may attend school? Consult the decision 
tree.   
 
If a housemate, family member or other close contact is infected with the coronavirus, all 
housemates (including children) go into quarantine. Schools may take additional measures in 
consultation with the MR. When we take such measures, we will notify you.  
 
We realise that keeping children at home can be difficult for parents/carers to combine with 
their own work. However, we would urge you to adhere to the measures relating to keeping 
children at home in the event of complaints or tests. Children do not always get sick from 
the coronavirus but they do pass it on, also to the teachers. When teachers drop out, even 
more children will stay at home. We therefore ask everyone to follow the advice given 
regarding testing and quarantine.  
 
For now, the following measures apply on the Brink: 
 

• Parents may only enter the school by appointment.   

• The walk-in in the lower and middle sections is cancelled; unfortunately you may no 
longer bring your son/daughter to class in the morning.   

• If you have an appointment at school, you need to wear a mouth mask and keep 1.5 
meters distance from others.   

• Do you have corona related complaints? Then stay home and make a new 
appointment.   

• For the time being, parent meetings will take place digitally.   
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Staff 
After the Christmas holidays we will say goodbye to miss Irene. Fortunately we have been 
able to shift internally and group 1/2B will have two new teachers.  
 
Miss Krista from Monday to Wednesday and Miss Sabini on Thursday and Friday. Miss 
Maaike will also support this group. The teachers will also introduce themselves to you via 
the Kwieb-app. 
 
We are getting more and more toddlers in school, therefore we will start a 3rd kindergarten 
group after the Christmas holidays. Miss Sabini and Miss Ashanti will be in charge of this 
group. 
 
Our student, miss Ashanti, will work 4 days at the Brink from the first of December. She has 
finished her study around that time. 
 
After the Christmas holidays, miss Eartha will teach the children of group 6A on Tuesday and 
miss Ashanti will teach group 3A on Monday.  
 
 
For the agenda 

• Friday, December 3, 2021: Saint celebration, all children free at 12.15 pm 

• Thursday, December 23, 2021: Christmas brunch 

• Friday 24 December 2021 up to and including 7 January 2022: Christmas Holiday 
 

 
Saint Nicholas and Christmas 
On Friday 3 December Sinterklaas will come to school and visit all classes. Of course we have 
made a schedule that is adjusted to the measures around the coronavirus. Unfortunately, 
this also means that you as parents are not allowed into the school. 
  
On Thursday 23rd December, we will have a Christmas brunch for the children from 11.00 to 
13.00 hours. More information about this brunch will follow. 
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Doelab 

 

 

 

Today our pupils in the Doelab worked on their learning pit game.           

The goal was: I don't give up. 
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Parental contribution 

Have you not yet paid the voluntary parental contribution? 

A Kwieb payment request will be sent to you coming week. 

 

 

Team Brink 
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